







Curriculum News


Literacy: This week in reading we’ll continue to focus on our “Super Powers” – strategies that help us when we get to a tricky word.  Instead of just stopping at a point of difficulty we are trying to train the kids to use their Super Powers!  These include checking the pictures, thinking what would make sense, getting the word started by making the first sound, and going back to reread.  We want students to always try these strategies before asking for someone to tell them the word.  You can reinforce this at home too! We will also read a variety of Valentine’s Day stories and participate in several fun and exciting extension activities!         





Word Work:(New Words: love, not, mom, dad) I, a, am, the, like, is, me, to, my, see, and, at, can, go, an, look, come, on, you, it, here, said, it, play, we, and, will, up, for, he, she, was.  When your child practices these high frequency words at home pay special attention to correct letter formation. Efficient letter formation is an important gift that we can gently, yet firmly help our kids to acquire in kindergarten. At this point in the year, your child should be able to write and read 20-30 sight words independently.  


Your child needs to be able to write and read these words in a snap automatically or “in a snap”!             


                                                            


Phonics: Learning about the vowel letters and listening for beginning, middle, and ending sounds in CVC words (consonant/vowel/consonant).  Our focus over the next few weeks is on both short. The medial vowel sounds are tricky for us so practice at home too! We will also begin looking at digraphs (sh, ch, th).





Writing: This week we’ll continue to launch our new informational “How To” procedural writing unit. So far some of our ideas include How to Play Soccer, How to Ride a Bike, How to Swim, and How to Climb a Tree! We’ll also write some “Love Lists” about all the people (and probably some pets) that we love. On Friday, we will practice writing compliments for others in our class. This will be a new choice added to our writing center.





Math: This week we will conclude our Geometry Unit. We will continue to focus on 3-dimensional or “solid” shapes. We have many fun centers that we will start this week!   Students will learn vocabulary such as base, face, solid, etc. to describe and compare 3-D shapes. We will practice comparing 2D and 3D shapes as well as making shapes from other shapes (i.e. two trapezoids will make a hexagon).The students will be able to explore this concept with pattern blocks. Although our new Addition and Subtraction unit is coming up, we will begin to reinforce shapes during our morning calendar and math centers.





Handwriting: We will continue to practice writing lowercase letters formed in similar ways.  





Social Studies: This week we’ll continue our new unit about change over time by sharing our baby photos, clothes, and timeline projects.  We’ll write about our “Then and Now” observations . . . . When I was a baby. . . . and Now . . . . . Our goal is to prepare students for historical thinking and developing chronological concepts and vocabulary such as past, present, and future.  This week the students will begin sharing their timeline projects, so we can see how much we change from year to year!











Reminders/


Further Information





Q1 Specials


Monday - Technology


Tuesday - Music


Wednesday - P.E.


Thursday - Art


Friday - Guidance





Please remember to check the GREEN ALLIGATOR folder daily and return it to school.  Remove anything in the “Keep at Home” side and check the “Return to School” side for important notes/info.


We will be having a Valentines celebration on Friday!  Please send in Valentines on Friday.  We will be having a snack and juice.  If you could donate juice boxes it would be appreciated.  


We made sight word flashcards last week in one of our centers.  These flashcards will be kept in the green alligator folders so that you can practice the sight words with your student each night.  We will be adding the new sight words to the bag as we learn them.


This quarter we have media on Mondays.  Students will be checking out library books and need to return the book in order to take out a new book.


Please be aware that we have students in our class with a peanut allergy.  Please keep this in mind when packing lunch and snacks for the day.


Use this helpful Letterland website to reinforce characters and sounds. <http://www.letterland.co m/parent-guide/alphabet-sounds


Scholastic book orders were sent home and orders will be placed on Friday, February 13.  You can visit www.scholastic.com, our “book club” class code is: N8ZZF.
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Important Dates

















Specials


Monday : Media


Tuesday : Music


Wednesday: P.E.


Thursday : Art


Friday : Readers Theater





Important Dates








Important Dates





Monday, February 2nd – Assignment Due – Please bring in a baby picture and a baby outfit (if possible)


Monday, February 9th – Timeline Assignment Due 


Friday, February 13th – Early Release Day (Dismissal begins at 1:15) – Valentine Exchange


Thursday, February 19th – Field Trip to Carolina Theater to see “Rainbow Fish” – More information to follow!


Every Friday is Spirit Day! Wear Blue and Green








Have a wonderful weekend!


Ms. Dodson


� HYPERLINK "mailto:ddodson@wcpss.net" �ddodson@wcpss.net�











9/1-Labor Day (No School)


9/5: Early Release (Dismissal begins at 1:15)















